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June 11, 2018


The Honorable Joe McDermott
Chair, King County Council
Room 1200
C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember McDermott:
On December 15, 2017, I appointed James Chan to serve as the Interim Director of the King County Department of Permitting and Environmental Review (DPER).  Mr. Chan has served the department well during this period of transition, and I am confident in his continued stewardship.

With the proposed creation of the new Department of Local Services (DLS), and because DPER will become part of this new department, I feel it is important that James Chan continues as Interim Director of DPER to ensure uninterrupted continuity of business and services at DPER while planning and final decisions move forward for DLS.  The proposed creation of the new DLS is in alignment with the County’s strategic goal of promoting an efficient and accountable regional and local government.

Mr. Chan provides essential leadership for both DPER and as a member of the DLS planning and leadership team.  As such, I’m requesting your approval of the attached motion approving Mr. Chan’s acting appointment through December 31, 2018. 












[bookmark: _GoBack]If you have questions regarding this matter, please contact Jay Osborne, Director, Human Resources Division, at 206-477-3628.

Sincerely,



Dow Constantine
King County Executive

Enclosure

cc:	King County Councilmembers
		ATTN:  Carolyn Busch, Chief of Staff
			  Melani Pedroza, Clerk of the Council
	Whitney Abrams, Chief People Officer, King County Executive Office 
Dwight Dively, Director, Office of Performance, Strategy and Budget
	Caroline Whalen, County Administrative Officer, Department of Executive 
    Services (DES)
James Chan, Interim Director, Department of Permitting and Environmental Review   
                (DPER)
Don Moritz, Human Resources Manager, DPER
Jay Osborne, Director, Human Resources Division, DES
Richard Hayes, Senior HR Policy Advisor, Human Resources Division, DES

